
2 July, 20L4

Avv. Fabio Cagnola,
Studio Legale Bano,

Via Larga, 23
2AL22 Milano

Hon. Ambassador John R. Phillips,
US Embassy,
Rome, ltaly

Kathleen A. Doherty
Deputy Chief of Mission,
US Embassy,
Rome, ltaly

William Nardini,
Dept. Of Justice,
US Embassy,

Rome, ltaly

Dear Aw. Cagnola,

I appreciate your contacting my attorney Aw. Dario Bolognesi, regarding
the US Embassy's planned action for clemency for those remaining convicted US
officers associated with the Milan Rendition case. I also appreciate SecState John
Kerry's courage and integrity in requesting Ambassador John phillips assistance in
resolving this issue, by retaining your firm to file a clemency action on behalf of all
25 of the remaining convicted officers.

I was a little taken by surprise on receiving your message via Aw. Bolognesi.
I would have expected to be contacted in the US, by representatives of the
Department of State or the Central lntelligence Agency advising me of this
welcome action.
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At any rate, in response to your query on the issue of clemency, I would like

to be included in the US Embassy's request for clemency along with the other

convicted officers.

Could you also please clarify whether the US Embassy requested that you

contact each of the 25 officers directly, to obtain their approval to proceed on

their behalf? Regarding payment, I assume that the US Embassy (United States

Government) will be reimbursing you, vice each individual defendant.

As you may aware, Aw. Bolognesi is no longer retained by the uS

Department of Justice. He has however generously agreed to assist me in any

way he can going forward. As the US Embassy is officially charged with this

action, I request that you contact me directly and copy Aw. Bolognesi.

I look forward to your response. My contact information is provided in my

email to you.

Respectfully,

Sabrina de Sousa
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